
Minutes of the parish Council meeting held in the village hall on Thursday 10th 
September 2015 at 7.30pm 
 
Apologies 
  Mr Paris, Mrs Godfrey and Cllr Rainbow 
 
Present  
  Chairman Mr Bust, Mrs Herbert, Mrs Simmonds, Mr Bevans, Mrs Todd, clerk 
Mr P Rickett 
  Cllrs Jackson and Laughton  
 
Village Hall 
  Harvest Supper – October 16th  
  Race Night being arranged 
 
Roads and hedges 
  New drains have been installed from Strickland Farm – the Beck 
  The verge has been cut down School Lane and the junction with Kirklington 
Road has better visibility  
  A new sign is to be ordered for The Turnpike/Mansfield Road to make it 
easier for people to find 
 
Allotments 
  A new entrance has been made which is safer to use 
 
Open meeting 
  Cllr Laughton informed the PC that wind turbines now needed the support of 
the locals 
  Libraries will be going live 
   
Correspondence 
  Annual Parish Conference – October 5th Kelham Hall – Mr Paris and Mrs 
Todd to attend 
  NALC AGM - 18th November Epperstone – Mrs Herbert, Mrs Simmonds and 
Mrs Todd to attend 
  Nominations for Executive Committee – Mrs Simmonds 
  30 years service – Mrs Herbert 
 
Planning 
  Householder application for removal of existing window replacing with 
smaller window and fill in brickwork, replace existing doors to porch and replace existing 
window to utility with sash type window- Ashdene Radley Road – passed 4 for 1 abstention 
 
Finance 
  Speaker for projector – Mr Bevans given permission to spend up to £250 
  Clerk to purchase a new minute book at best price 
 
Date of next meeting 
  The PC has agreed that the meetings up till Christmas will be the 2nd 
Wednesday – 



October 14th – November 11th - December 9th all at the later time of 7.45pm  
 


